
  St. Stephen Deacon & Martyr 
We are a Stewardship Parish 

 

Liturgy Schedule: Mon.ðSat. 8 am; Mass of Anticipation, Saturday, 5 pm;                                           

Sunday 7 am, 8:30 am, 10 am, 11:30 am, 6:15pm, and Polish at 1 pm                                

Reconciliation: Saturday 8:45ð9:30 am 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your continued Stewardship in support of 

 St. Stephen.   

 

In addition to printing the collection, we are printing the Sunday 

and Holy Day collections from the previous month and for the 

fiscal year to date as well as  budgeted amount needed for us to 

meet both our expenses and  mortgage payments.  Mortgage 

payments are $41,500 per month (interest and principal). 

 

The Archdiocese loaned us the money to start our parish and build 

our facilities on the basis of a commitment to Stewardship by the 

parish. We thank everyone whose support enables us to do the work 

of our parish.   

 Our School 

Cardinal Joseph Bernardin Catholic School                                            

9300 167th Street                                                                                 

Orland Hills, IL  60487                                                                      

School Phone:  708.403.6525                                                             

School Fax:  708.403.8621                                                             

Ms. Mary Iannucilli,  Principal 

Website: cjbschool.org            Email: info@cjbschool.org 

Parish Registration 

Registration of new parishioners is held on the 2nd and 4th Sundays 

every month after the 10am Mass. New parishioners unable to 

register at Sunday registration, may register at the parish office on 
Mondays at 2pm, Tuesdays at 11am, Wednesdays  at 8:30am or 

Thursdays at 6:45pm.  Please phone the parish office at 708.342.2400 

to make an appointment. 

We warmly welcome new parishioners  and cordially invite you to 

join us on our life-long journey to the Lord. 

 Our Staff 

Rev. James Finno, Pastor                                          

Rev. Grzegorz Warmuz, Associate Pastor                     

William Engler, Deacon                                                  

Chuck McFarland, Deacon                                          

William Schultz, Deacon                                               

Joseph Stalcup, Deacon                                                     

Pete Van  Merkestyn, Deacon                                          

Kenneth Zawadzki, Deacon                                           

Karen Opyd, Administrative Assistant to Pastor                                             

Sandi Morgan, Director of Religious Education       

Leslie Krauledis, Assoc. Director of Religious Education                                

Joann Buryj, Admin. Assistant for Religious Education 

Mark Gorka, Music Minister                                         

Kyle Groves, Youth/Young Adult Minister                          

Dave Prete, Maintenance Director 

 Our Church 

Parish Office                                                                                                                                                                         

17500 South 84th Avenue                                                                                                                                                              

Tinley Park, IL 60487                                                                                                                                                             

Office Hours:                                                           

8:30am-8pm Mon-Th; 8:30am-6pm Fri; Noon-5pm Sat                        

Office Closed: 12:30-1pm Mon-Fri                                                                                                                                               

Office Phone: 708.342.2400                                                                                                                                                

Office Fax: 708.342.1545                                                                                                                                                

Religious Ed. Phone: 708.342.1544                             

Website: ststephentinley.com                                  

Email:  info@ststephentinley.com 

Bulletins: Email articles to Ron@ststephentinley.com by 

noon on Friday for the following weekôs bulletin. 
Baptisms are celebrated every Sunday at 3pm in English and 1pm 

in Polish.  Please contact Deacon Ken in the parish office for the 

necessary preparations at 708-342-2400 ext. 136. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation is available on Saturdays from 8:45ð

9:30am  in the church or by  appointment. 

Funerals can be arranged with the parish office.   

MarriagesðSt. Stephen Parish welcomes the celebration of the 

weddings of both registered parishioners and the children of 

registered parishioners. Information is available from one of the 

priests or deacons. 

Pastoral Care of the Sick can be arranged for the sick, elderly, and 

handicapped desiring Communion by calling the parish office. 

Our Parish Mission 

Stewardship: Time, Talent, and Treasure 

St. Stephen is a Catholic community of faith striving to witness to the 

Gospel. Our Baptism and Confirmation calls us to bring Christôs Love 

to our families, our work places and our community. Grateful for 

Godôs gifts, we seek to nurture those gifts and to give back to the Lord 

by sharing our time, talent, and material treasure. In all of our 

parish activities we seek to develop a personal relationship with the 

Lord who directs our lives and a vision that sees the world with the 

eyes of Christ and that leads to a commitment to justice. We seek a 

sense of unity in Christ that leads us to be an open and welcoming 

people and a sense of joy in being graced by the gifts of Godôs Love. 

Sacraments 

  Actual Budget 

Last Month March $108,982  $113,500  

Year-to-Date July 1 - Mar 31 $1,106,785  $1,137,500  

Collections                                      

For 05-08-2016 

Regular $22,225.15  

Kids $46.49  

Sharing  $18.00  



   From Our PastorFrom Our PastorFrom Our Pastor 

Dear People of St. Stephen,      

Today we celebrate the Holy Spirit, the 

third person of the Blessed Trinity who 

is the ongoing presence of Godôs love 

giving life to each of us and to our 

Church. Pope Francis wrote this in a 

homily in 2013: 

ñThe Holy Spirit draws us into the 

history of the living God; the Spirit 

impels us to open the doors and to go 

forth to proclaim and bear witness to 

the good news of the Gospel, to 

communicate the joy of faith, the 

encounter with Christ. The Holy Spirit 

is the soul of mission.ò 

On Pentecost we celebrate the Holy 

Spirit and pray that we may be open to 

the Spiritôs guidance. The Holy Spirit 

brings us Godôs ongoing love that 

strengthens and guides us as we face 

new challenges in our lives, both as 

individuals and as a Church.  As we get 

older, we recognize different stages in 

our lives, in each of which we face 

different challenges. The Holy Spirit, as 

Godôs ongoing presence and love for 

us, has been and continues to be present 

to guide and to strengthen us. As a 

Church, we too face different 

challenges in our lives as a people of 

faith. The world we live in and the 

concrete situation of our Church is far 

different from the time when I was 

ordained in 1972. As we read the Acts 

of the Apostles, we see the Holy Spirit 

guiding the Church through a period 

filled with significant changes ï one of 

which was from the Church as an all 

Jewish community to one with 

significant, and ultimately majority, 

Gentile membership. The Holy Spirit 

guided the Church as the community 

maintained unity in spite of different 

customs. In each era, the Church faces 

different challenges. Today Archbishop 

Cupichôs initiative ñRenew My 

Churchò asks us to plan together to face 

the challenges that reflect the 

diminished number of clergy and the 

demographic changes in the Chicago 

area. As in any age, as a Church we 

need to seek the Holy Spiritôs guidance. 

At its heart ñRenew My Churchò is a 

spiritual initiative, and we need to pray 

for wisdom and courage as we move 

forth. A prayer for the Holy Spiritôs 

guidance for ñRenew My Churchò will 

be recited as the final prayer for the 

general intercessions at our 

Archdiocesan parishes this week. We 

invite you to take a copy of the prayer 

home to pray privately or to use at 

various parish meetings. The prayer 

will be available at the entrances to 

church. 

The ñRenew My Churchò process will 

ask every parish in the archdiocese to 

work with a cluster of neighboring 

parishes to plan to work together for the 

good of our Catholic community. St. 

Stephen will likely work with the 

parishes in the Orland Park and Tinley 

Park communities; final groupings will 

be established in the next few weeks. 

We have already been cooperating with 

St. Elizabeth Seton, St. Julie, and St. 

Francis in the ministry of the Cardinal 

Bernardin School. This year we have 

joined together with St. Elizabeth Seton 

in hiring Kyle Groves as a youth/young 

adult/young family minister. ñRenew 

My Churchò will ask us to consider 

how we can join in other joint efforts to 

fulfill our mission as a Church. One 

area that will surely be considered is 

how we can assist one another in facing 

the smaller number of priests that will 

be available. All these joint efforts will 

build ties across parish lines. An 

opportunity to create some social 

contacts among the four parishes 

involved in Cardinal Bernardin School 

is our upcoming Roof Fest, to be held 

at St. Julie on the evening of Friday, 

June 24. Roof Fest is the social event in 

which the winner of the raffle of the 

Ford Focus will be drawn. The raffle, 

cosponsored by the four sponsoring 

parishes of Cardinal Bernardin School, 

will help to offset costs connected with 

unforeseen repairs resulting from faulty 

original construction of the school 

building. More information on the 

raffle and on Roof Fest is elsewhere in 

the bulletin. The car that is being 

raffled will be on display here at St. 

Stephen next weekend, and raffle 

tickets will be available. A mailing 

about the raffle is being sent to all our 

parishioners. 

I invite you to join us for three special 

events in the coming two weeks.  This 

Sunday, after the 11:30 AM Mass, we 

will have a reception in the large 

meeting room to thank Karen Dillon for 

her many years of work as our youth 

minister and with our teens and         

RE program. Karen and her family will 

be moving to Florida because of a job 

transfer. Please join us in thanking her 

for her efforts with our young people. 

Next Sunday, on May 22, our May 

Crowning will be held at the 10 AM 

Mass. Join us to honor Mary in a 

special way. Also on Sunday, May 22, 

we will mark the 10th anniversary of the 

Polish Mass and our ministry to the 

Polish community in the southwest 

suburban area. Bishop Gustavo asked 

Fr. Valdi and our parish to begin this 

area ministry 10 years ago. Fr. Greg 

continues this work and will celebrate 

First Communion in Polish with 22 

young people from our area next 

Saturday. Bishop Wypych will be with 

us at the 1 PM Mass on May 22. 

Everyone is welcome. 

I again want to congratulate the 213 

children who made their First 

Communion last weekend and this 

weekend here at St. Stephen. First 

Communion is always one of the 

special and joyful celebrations of the 

year. I pray that these children and their 

families will continue to regularly be 

nourished by the Lordôs gift of the 

Eucharist. 

May God bless you and your loved 

ones. 

Fr. Jay 

 



Spiritual Life 

Communion for the Homebound 

St. Stephen has a ministry of Archdiocesan trained 

volunteers who will administer the Holy Eucharist to those 

who are unable to attend Mass because of sickness, recent 

surgery, or age. Our ministers are caring men and women 

who will offer compassion, faith sharing, and prayer to the 

homebound and their caregivers when they bring Holy 

Communion into their homes. 

Schedules are flexible and can be arranged by the minister 

and the person to be visited or his/her caregiver. If you or 

someone you know would like to receive this life giving 

sacrament, please call Father Greg in the parish offices at 

708-342-2400 to make arrangements. 

òDo not hesitate to visit the sick, because for such things you will be loved.ó   
Sirach 7:35 

A Night of Remembrance 

Friday, May 20 at 7:30 PM 
 

St. Stephen Elizabeth Ministry invites you to attend our  

Night of Remembrance this Friday evening at 7:30 PM in 

the Chapel. This evening is dedicated to the memory of our 

children both living and deceased, those who have special 

needs, failed adoptions, and prayers for couples who wish to 

become parents. Please join us for a beautiful hour of prayer 

and song, and of course, coffee and goodies to follow.   

Golden Wedding   

Anniversary Mass 

 

The Golden Wedding Anniversary Mass 

will be held on Sunday, September 18, 2016 at 2:45pm at 

Holy Name Cathedral, 735 North State Street, Chicago, IL. 

Couples married in 1966 interested in attending this 

celebration should contact their parish to register. For 

further information, call the Marriage and Family Ministries 

Office at 312-534-5351 or visit their website at 

www.marriageandfamilyministries.org. 

Fatima Pilgrim Statue at St. Stephen 

May 21 through May 28 
 

The Fatima Pilgrim Statue sponsored by the Ambassadors 

of Mary will arrive on Saturday, May 21 at 8 PM in our 

Daily Chapel, followed by the rosary. The rosary will be 

prayed every night at 7:30 PM the following week, from 

May 22 through May 28. Please join us and our Blessed 

Mother in Prayer.  

A Letter from  

Deacon Candidate Bob Conliné 

 
Over the last four years I have been preparing for 

ordination to the permanent Diaconate for the 

Archdiocese of Chicago. During this time, I have attended 

various formation programs, several academic classes, 

participated in theological reflection sessions, and regular 

Spiritual Direction.  I have also been observing several of 

the rites that deacons perform and performing some 

limited rites not reserved to ordained clergy.  Over the last 

three years I have participated in pastoral education 

exercises including a summer service to charity project, a 

service to the Word (Scripture), and a year-long liturgical 

internship. My 12 classmates and I are now beginning our 

final preparations for ordination which will take place on 

June 4th. The final requirement of our formation will be to 

participate in a pre-ordination retreat from May 18 

through May 22. During the retreat we will make a 

Profession of Faith and take the Oath of Fidelity which 

are required by Canon Law for those being promoted to 

the diaconate. We will also sign a Freedom to Receive 

Sacred Ordination form. As my classmates and I embark 

on the final steps of our journey to the Sacrament of Holy 

Orders, I ask for your prayers of support for my 12 

classmates and myself. 

Marriage 
Banns II Junior Okla & Linda Bader 

May Crowning Practice   

Thursday, May 19 at 6:30 PM 
 

Just a reminder for all those who signed up 

to participate in our May Crowningé 

There will be a practice for our special ceremony this 

Thursday, May 19 at 6:30 PM in church. Readers will be 

given their readings at the practice. Please arrive a few 

minutes early so that we can begin promptly at 6:30 PM. 

Practice will be approximately 30 minutes long. Parents are 

encouraged to stay. This yearôs May Crowning will take 

place during the 10 AM Mass on Sunday, May 22. 

If you have any questions, please call Karen Opyd at 708-

342-2400 x138 in the parish office.  



 
First Holy Communion Masses were celebrated at St. Stephen                                            

on Saturday, May 7, 2016 and on Saturday, May 14, 2016.                                                          

Please keep our First Communicants and their families in your prayers. 

Joseph Abbeduto Michael Coletta James Iles Owen Monahan Emily Serratore 

Nathanael Agbarah Hayden Cortez Kathryn Iles Reaghan Monahan Ryan Shilts 

Vanessa Annel Emily Crotty Madelyn Iles Taryn Mondragon Kyle Sieracki 

Elizabeth Ardagh Juliana Cunico Vincent Insley Jenna Moore Daniel Simek 

Cheyenne Arroyo Isabella Curtin Emily Irace Sophia Morano Paige Skrbec 

Logan Arroyo Louis D'Antonio Claire Jaskierski Daniel Moss Emma Smola 

Memphis Arroyo Riley Dahlman Allyson Jeziorski Margaret Nagle Lauren Soboczynski 

Sergio Avila Connor Dardugno Elizabeth Johnson Jenna Neakarse Carson Solomon 

Abigail Baer Luke Degner Kennedy Johnson Olivia Nelson Payten Sorensen 

Benjamin Bailey Emelia Durkin Grace Kelly Meadow Nussbaum Brandon Steele 

Madelyn Bailey Martin Dwyer Caden Kendall Teagan O'Brien Michael Stephens 

Anie Balta Nora Dziekan Nolan Kendall Bridget O'Connell Dillon Stewart 

Brooke Barkauskas Madeline Egan Lucy Kiffmeyer Emma O'Connell Caden Styrsky 

Elizabeth Barth Jaclyn Enciso Emilie Knaack Abby O'Donnell Chance Swick 

Addison Bartling Kacey Enzenbacher Tegan Koehler Connor O'Hagan Kyle Szafranski 

Anthony Bartolini Vincent Eyer Mackenzie Korbel Jameson O'Reilly Sean Tadevich 

Abigail Baskovich Isabella Fernandes Gianna Kotrba Daniel O'Shea Ava Talty 

Aiden Bear Kendal Ficaro Natalie Kress Megan Oberholz Jason Thomas 

Amanda Belair Vincent Fideli Christopher Krueger Ava Oftedahl Anya Torres 

Kayla Bennett Nathan Fortino Nathan Kupczyk Matthew Orban Ryan Troxell 

Kaitlyn Berry Trenton Friederich Genevieve Kwak Lucas Ossowski Emilee Urbaniak 

Shane Bickel Elise Froehlich Magdalena Kwak Amos Paderon Michael Vegas 

Mackenzie Biscan Alexis Gamino Trevor Lange Dominick Palma Everett Villasenor 

Ava Marie Bischof Lucas Garcia Riley Leibfried Jack Peil Claire Vitellaro 

Jack Bousman Liliana Gemmell Owen Lense Kenneth Peters Dylan Weber 

Owen Bousman Lindsey Gerhardstein Jocelyn Lewis Ava Phillips Jake Weber 

Benjamin Boyd Seana Gilligan Benjamin Leyden Kaitlyn Poidomani Richard Wesolowski 

Meara Bressanelli Giuseppe Goebel William MacLeod Jacob Potempa Benjamin Westin 

Emma Broderick Joseph Gorter Quinlynn Mahoney Ryan Pursel Lauren Wheeler 

Chace Bugel Dylan Gudyka Peyton Maleski William Quinn Ashley White 

Joshua Burke Matthew Guerrero Tyler Malinowski Austin Reutter Memphis Wilcox 

Gabriella Bushnell Remi Guest Joseph Martello Nathaniel Rhein Nathan Wilkens 

Claire Butler Lauren Haggerty Eva Martinez Ryan Richardson Jacob Williams 

Gianna Callahan Michael Haggerty Tessa Martino Dominick Rios Lucas Williams 

Claire Carney Joseph Hajek Sean McGann Brooklyn Ritter Aidan Wojtczak 

Mia Carone Kevin Hassell Sean McHugh Lily Rudnick Ava Young 

Francis Cascone Fiona Hilbert Addison McNicholas Grace Russell Avery Young 

Sydney Casto McKenna Hills Kira McNicholas Logan Ryan Carson Young 

Nicholas Ceballos Paige Holt John McNulty Sophia Sandoval Mark Zawada 

Claire Cholly William Hubatch Sofia McQuaid Adam Schmidt Audrey Zawarus 

Ryan Clark Abigail Hughes Jake Mendoza Madison Schneidewind Cooper Zei 

Gianna Coco Christian Hughes Sean Michels Carly Sempek Ryland Zolk 

Angelina Cole Caden Hutter Graham Mitchell Joseph Seropian  



Parish Life Center Fundraiser 
Did you know that you can make your everyday spending count towards supporting our Parish Life Center? If you are a 

gardener (or know someone who is), please consider shopping at Tedôs Greenhouse for all your spring flowers and 

plants. Shop at Tedôs Greenhouse anytime from May 15 through June 15, present this flyer at checkout, and our          

St. Stephen Parish Life Center will benefitðitôs that easy! (Remember, this flyer must be presented at checkout.)    

Thank you to Tedôs Greenhouse for this fundraising opportunity.  







http://www.ststephentinley.com
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